

CRM-890715P

Washington, D.C. 20530

Mr. Harold Weisberg 7627 Old Receiver Road Frederick, Maryland 21701

JAN | 6 | 1990

Dear Mr. Weisberg:

This is in response to your November 16, 1989, letter, in which you (a) complained about the deletions we made in the documents released to you by Criminal Division letter dated November 15, 1989; and, (b) appear to assert that you do not think the Federal Bureau of Investigation conducted a thorough search for records requested by you.

With respect to the deletions we made in the two documents referred to us by the Bureau, we believe they were made in strict conformance with the provisions of both the Freedom of Information and Privacy Acts.

If you feel the Federal Bureau of Investigation search was incomplete, you should address those concerns to Mr. Emil P. Moschella, Chief, FOI/PA Section, Federal Bureau of Investigation, Room 6296 - J. Edgar Hoover Building, Washington, D.C. 20535.

If you treat this response as a denial, you have a right to an administrative appeal. The appeal should be in writing and addressed to: Assistant Attorney General, Office of Legal Policy (Attention: Office of Information and Privacy) United States Department of Justice, Washington, D.C. 20530. The envelope and letter should be clearly marked, "FOIPA Appeal". If you exercise this right and your appeal is denied, you also have the right to seek judicial review of this action in the federal judicial district (1) in which you reside, (2) in which you have your principal place of business, (3) in which the records denied are located, or (4) for the District of the District of Columbia.

Sincerely,

Frank R. Newett, Chief Information Services Unit Office of Enforcement Operations

Criminal Division